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August 27, 2007 
 

The Honorable Marc Basnight  
President Pro-Tempore 
North Carolina Senate 
Legislative Building, Room 2007 
Raleigh, NC  27601-2808 
 
The Honorable Joe Hackney 
Speaker of the House 
North Carolina House of Representatives 
State Legislative Building, Room 2304 
Raleigh, NC  27601-1096 
 
 
Dear Senator Basnight and Speaker Hackney: 
 
  Pursuant to Section 15.3 of the Current Operations and Capital Improvements 
Appropriations Act of 2007, the State Highway Patrol reports its intent to use $11,260 in 
Federal Seizure funds for the Law Enforcement Executive Development Program (LEED). These 
funds will help support a partnership between North Carolina State University and the North 
Carolina State Highway Patrol to send twenty members of the Patrol Command Staff to a 
series of four online training courses.  These courses will be instructed by professors at North 
Carolina State University.  
 
 The first course “Beginning with the End in Mind”: Use of the Organizational Culture 
Inventory (OCI) will be instructed by Dr. Jim Horner and will take twenty-four hours to 
complete.  The second course, Practical Ethics for Law Enforcement Managers, will be 
instructed by Dr. Jim Brunet and will take twelve hours to complete. The third course, Legal 
Issues In Employment will be instructed by Dr. Ike Avery and will take twenty hours to 
complete.  The fourth and final course, titled Intergovernmental Issues In Budgeting will be 
instructed by Dr. Charlie Coe and will take sixteen hours to complete.  
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These four professors will develop training modules for each of the courses 
through collaboration with the North Carolina State Highway Patrol.  All courses will be 
offered through the internet.  The total cost for twenty members to participate in this 
program would be $11,260.00. As of June 2007, the unencumbered balance of our 
forfeiture account was $2,285,022.   
 

Sincerely,   

 
       Bryan E. Beatty 
       Secretary 
 
BEB:mjb 
 
 
cc: Colonel W. Fletcher Clay 
 Major W. J. Wilson Jr. 
 Major C. J. Carden 
 Mr. Bennie Aiken 
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